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Daily Base Metals Report

US stocks edged higher on Monday as markets braced for a week packed with macroeconomic and monetary

policy releases. This should add some volatility to the market, but we believe most of the moves have already

been priced in. The Fed is poised to keep the rates unchanged during the June meeting, and we expect inflation

and labour market data to guide the market’s tightening expectations into the July meeting. The ECB, on the other

hand, is likely to hike by 25bps. The more interesting part is likely to come from Lagarde’s speech regarding the

timing of the end of the tightening cycle. At the same time, policymakers are set to update their GDP and inflation

forecasts. Most likely, we will see another hike in July before keeping rates higher for longer. The dollar wavered

around 103.50, and the 10yr US Treasury yield held firm at 3.75%.

Iron ore futures fell for the first time in nine days after the report from Goldman Sachs indicated further weakness

in China’s property market. The metal acts as a proxy for the region’s industrial outlook, and recent stimulus

support releases from government officials helped to bring prices above $100/mt. Even with a possibility of the

PBoC adding monetary stimulus on Thursday, today’s trading closed lower at $108.87/mt. Other construction

metals, such as zinc and nickel, fell as a result, down to close at $2,349.50/t and $20,755/t, respectively.

Aluminium was also on the back foot, falling back to close at $2,228/t while maintaining the longer-term range.

Copper support at $8,300/t held firm, closing at $8,310.50/t. In line with other risk assets, key events this week

would be the US CPI and subsequent Fed meeting on Wednesday. However, after that, we struggle to see any

strong incentive to push prices out of the current ranges.

Oil futures, in line with iron ore, responded sharply on the downside after mounting China demand concerns, with

WTI and Brent falling to $67/bl and $72/bl. Gold and silver fluctuated as markets remained uncertain about the

future path of tightening from the Fed, keeping the prices unchanged at $1,957/oz and $24.00/oz, respectively.
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Risk warning
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